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Hon Carmel Sepuloni, Minister of Social Development and Employment 

These documents have been proactively released. 

15 December 2021, Cabinet paper - Extension of Increased Income Limits for 
Hardship Assistance, including Appendix One – Income limits for hardship 
assistance since 1 November 2021 

15 December 2021, Cabinet Social Wellbeing Committee Minute SWC-21-MIN-
0220, Cabinet Office 

20 December 2021, Cabinet Minute CAB-21-MIN-0548, Cabinet Office. 

An extension to the increased income limits for hardship assistance for a further 
four months through to 30 June 2022 will provide sustained support to help a 
wider cohort of low-income families meet their immediate and essential costs as 
they respond to and recover from the current COVID-19 resurgence.  

Some parts of this information release would not be appropriate to release and, 
if requested, would be withheld under the Official Information Act 1982 (the 
Act). Where this is the case, the relevant sections of the Act that would apply 
have been identified. Where information has been withheld, no public interest 
has been identified that would outweigh the reasons for withholding it. This is 
the key to the redaction codes used for this release:  

• Section 9(2)(f)(iv) - to protect the confidentiality of advice tendered by 
Ministers of the Crown and officials. 

• Out of scope - Material unrelated to the information released. 
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